
Foundation Stage 1

Sweet Peas Class

Welcome Meeting



Staff
Sweet Peas Class

Nursery Lead: Mrs McGrath



The Bluebell Class

• The Bluebell Nursery Class aims to provide a happy, safe and stimulating 

environment for each child.

• We aim to develop good relationships with parents and carers in order to 

support and enhance the educational opportunities for each child.

• We aim to develop each child’s confidence and independence and develop a 

love for learning.

• We offer:

• Engaging, stimulating and challenging activities 

• The opportunity to be part of the whole school. In the Spring Term, we will attend whole school 

assemblies, singing assemblies and each day we join the Foundation 2 Classes in our fantastic 

outdoor provision

• Parent reading mornings, trips and library visits, sports days

• On-site childcare, before and after school which is provided by The Lime Trees



The Early Years Curriculum

Our topics for the year:

Early Years Foundation Stage (EYFS) Statutory Framework - GOV.UK 
(www.gov.uk)

Children in our Nursery follow the Early Years Foundation Stage which consists of seven areas of 
learning. We teach children by ensuring challenging, playful opportunities across both the prime and 
specific areas of learning.

In our Nursery Class, we have a main focus on the Prime Areas but we also focus on the Specific Areas. 
Communication and language are particularly important, as communication skills help your child to 
understand and interact with adults and their friends.  Independence skills and an awareness of how to 
be healthy are also crucial. We take part in the Brushing Buddies programme, where your child will 
brush their teeth at school to promote their oral hygiene.

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/early-years-foundation-stage-framework--2
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/early-years-foundation-stage-framework--2


The Prime Areas



The Specific Areas



Characteristics of Effective Learning



How do we ensure progress?

We assess the children

We assess each child over the first weeks as they settle into the Nursery Class and note their 

strengths and areas which need support. We continue this process throughout the year. We use the 

‘Development Matters’ document as a guide to support our assessments. Early years foundation 

stage (EYFS) statutory framework - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk)

Observations

We carry out observations on children that help to ensure each child is making progress and also 

identify any area of need which may require more support. These may be formally written 

observations or conversations with the Nursery Staff.

We continually observe the children in their play or in our adult-led activities. During these 

interactions, we play alongside them to help them to develop their communication and 

understanding.  Through high quality questioning, challenging and open-ended questions, we 

support the children to extend their thinking and their ideas and to move their learning forward. 

We keep a record of children’s progress and experiences in their Learning Journey, as well as a our 

Class Floor books. 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/early-years-foundation-stage-framework--2
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/early-years-foundation-stage-framework--2


How do we ensure progress?

Sharing your child’s progress

Working with parents and carers is vital.  We have regular communication with parents, in the 

morning, at pick-up, through formal Parents meetings, and our end of the year Reports. Weekly, we 

provide an outline of the experiences your child has participated in which can be viewed on our 

Class Blog page on the John Clifford website. EYFS - John Clifford School

Each term, we also provide the Curriculum Map for each topic, so that you can be involved in your 

child’s learning.

We also welcome you to come in and share your child’s Learning Journey throughout the year.

https://johnclifford.school/learning/year-group-pages/eyfs


The Autumn Term



Our Day

Free fruit 
snack and milk

Sign up on 
coolmilk.com 
website



What your child should bring to school?

▪ Waterproof coat (with a hood)

▪ School bag (large enough for a large 
story book and Communication Diary)

▪ Spare clothes (to be kept in their drawer 
at school)

▪ Wellies

▪ Water bottle (water only)

▪ Sun hat and gloves

▪ Outdoor learning clothes

▪ Suncream (to be applied at home 
before school)

We learn through play in 
Foundation Stage 1 and love to 
explore outside and in the paint 
and water areas. Please don’t 
dress your child in their best 
clothes as they may get muddy 
and a little covered in paint.

Please send your child to school in 
clothes with an elasticated waist 
as it helps with their 
independence skills when using 
the toilet.
Shoes with Velcro fasteners if 
possible (no open toe sandals 
please or Croc style rubber 
shoes).



The Nursery Sessions

Morning session:

8.50am to 11.50am

Afternoon session:

12.25pm to 3.25pm

All day session (30 hours):
8.50am to 3.25pm 
Lunchtime supervision is charged at £3.50
(your child must bring a healthy school lunch – 
** NO NUT PRODUCTS, SWEETS  OR JUICE/FIZZY DRINKS PLEASE)

Please inform your child’s teacher or phone the 
School Office if someone different is picking your 

child up from Nursery.



REMEMBER

• Please label your child’s belongings

• Make sure that your child brings a set of spare clothes in 
a labelled bag on their first day of Nursery (socks, 
underwear, trousers/skirt, top)

• It is important to ensure all staff are aware if your child 
has any allergies, medical concerns or dietary restrictions

• ONLY WATER in drink bottle – no juice or fizzy/flavoured 
waters please



Help your child to be nursery ready by practising:

• Putting own coat on and pulling up their zip
• Develop their independence – practise 

dressing/undressing, doing fastenings, carrying 
their backpack

• Going to the toilet, flushing and washing hands
• Reading stories together
• Playing games to learn to share and take turns
• Listening to grown ups and understanding simple 

instructions
• Practise getting changed for school
• Tidying up and looking after belongings



Dates
Home Visits - Thursday 1st September

Sessions start – Monday 5th September 
2022

Any questions please ask or contact the School Office ☺
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